
March 7, 2002
Mr. Daniel R. Griffith
State Historic Preservation Officer
Division of Historical and Cultural Affairs
15 The Green
Dover, Delaware 19901-3611

Dear Mr. Griffith:

This letter responds to your letters of October 29 and November 20, 2001, wherein you identify
an historic property that you believe falls within the area of potential effects for the Peach
Bottom Atomic Power Station (PBAPS) license renewal application now being reviewed by the
U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission (NRC).  Specifically, the property is the Chesapeake and
Delaware feeder canal where it crosses the portion of the Keeney transmission line corridor
which lies within the state of Delaware.

As defined by the Commission, the scope of the NRC staff�s review of a license renewal
application is limited.  The process, however, does include a review of the impacts to historic
and archeological resources.  See 10 C.F.R. §51.53(c)(3)(ii)(K).  Pursuant to that obligation, the
NRC staff has reviewed the license renewal application.  Also, in response to information
provided by your staff (Ms. Faye Stocum), and your letter of October 29, 2001, the NRC staff
and our consultants visited the site (November 8, 2001) and issued a formal Request for
Additional Information (RAI) to Exelon Generation, LLC (November 26, 2001, Adams Accession
Number ML013300623).  Exelon replied by letter dated January 23, 2002 (ML020600194).  The
NRC staff, pursuant to the National Environmental Policy Act, plans to discuss this issue in the
draft environmental impact statement scheduled to be published in July 2002.

The NRC staff has determined that, for purposes of the National Historic Preservation Act, the
impacts of license renewal on properties along the portion of the Keeney transmission line in
Delaware are beyond the area of potential effects.  The staff bases its finding on the fact that
the Delaware portion of the transmission line is not owned, maintained or controlled by Exelon
Generation Company LLC, the NRC licensee for operation of the PBAPS and applicant for
renewal of the operating licenses.

We appreciate your contacts with us on this matter.  If there are any questions regarding this
reply, please have your representative contact me at (301) 415-1444, or email at dxw@nrc.gov.

Sincerely,
Original Signed By: LLWheeler
Louis L. Wheeler, Senior Project Manger
License Renewal and Environmental Impacts Program
Division of Regulatory Improvement Programs
Office of Nuclear Reactor Regulation

cc: See next page
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